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NEWSLETTER

Acting Principal's Welcome
KIA ORA KOUTOU

UPCOMING KEY DATES
Monday 30 October  Yr 11 Achievers' Assembly
Tuesday 31 October  Yr 13 Achievers' Assembly
Tuesday 31 October  Yr 12 Achievers' Assembly
Tuesday 31 October  Yr 13 Leaver's Evening
Wednesday 1 November  Senior Prizegiving 
Monday 6 November  NCEA Exams Start
Tuesday 5 December  NCEA Exams Finish

Ngā mihi nui
Heather McEwen

I know I have said it before, but I truly believe that this term has proven to be the most
all-encompassing! We have had so much happening...Open Evenings, and Doors Open
for our 2024 Year 9 ākonga, subject conferences, sports tournaments, musical
competitions, concerts and senior school exams, Head student elections for 2024 and
to top it all, our wonderful House Performing Arts Competition is back with full gusto this
year...wow!

I am so impressed to see that, despite the ‘busyness’ of this term, our amazing House
Leaders are in full swing preparing a wonderful range of performances. Each house will
present a mini production that incorporates a PIXAR movie and an emotion. The House
Leaders have created, written and choreographed these vibrant and entertaining
performances working tirelessly to bring students together from Year 7 through to 13 - I
love to see how all-inclusive the House events are. We are all excited to see what
wonder awaits us on Thursday night.

As we draw to the end of this term, I would really like to take the opportunity to thank
our hardworking and dedicated staff - not only do they work tirelessly with teaching
and learning, they are also there to support our rangatahi with so many extra-curricular
activities - we are so lucky to have such a committed team of teachers and support
staff. I hope you can all enjoy some rest and recouperation over these holidays - it is
time to focus on wellness, enjoy the change in pace, and re-energise ready for Term
four.



Kia whakaakona, kia whakamanatia, kia whāngaia ia ākonga, kia tū maia
rātou i roto i tō rātou ake ao. To educate, empower and nurture each student

so they can confidently succeed in their world. 

Board News

HELEN TAYLOR-YOUNG

  (PRESIDING MEMBER)

Mauri ora,

On behalf of the Board I would like to thank and farewell our Student Representative for
2023, Pīata Taylor who finishes her role this month. The Board has seen the development
of her communication skills and gaining confidence in a formal setting. She has had
many opportunities to get involved with school life as a leader and Head Student
sharing the strategic direction of our kura/school. As Student Representative, her voice
has been heard at the highest level of school governance. She has used that voice to
keep ākonga/students at the forefront of decisions being made and provided the rest
of the board with real ākonga/student perspectives. 

For your information, the Education (School Planning and Reporting) Regulations 2023
came into effect on 1 August. These are new requirements for Boards when undertaking
strategic planning and reporting in kura/schools. Boards need to intentionally plan, and
evaluate their performance to:

Give effect to Te Tiriti o Waitangi,

Meet their primary objectives and the NELP (National
Education and Learning Priorities),

Ensure the needs of all ākonga/students are met,

Ensure the voices of all ākonga and whānau are
heard, and

Develop and implement teaching and learning
programmes to improve outcomes for all ākonga. 

It has been another busy and exciting month for the Poari/Board. This week we are
completing another shortlisting round of the recruitment process for our new
Tumuaki/Principal. We will keep you up to date with this.

Tēnā koutou, talofa lava, mālō e lelei, kia orāna, fakaalofa lahi atu, fakatalofa atu,
malo ni, ni sa bula vinaka, namaste, hola, konichiwa, sawasdee, nī hāo, mingălaba and

warm greetings to you all.

Te Kura Tamawāhine o Whakatū/ Nelson College for Girls Vision:



Monday 21 September          - House Performing Arts 7pm 

Friday 22nd September        - End of Term 3

Monday 9th October            - Start of Term 4

30th Oct at 9.50am to 10.50am - Year 11 Achievers' Assembly
31st Oct 9.50am to 10.50am - Year 13 Achievers' Assembly
31st Oct 12.15pm to 1.15pm - Year 12 Achievers' Assembly
31st Oct 5pm - Year 13 Leaver's Evening
1st November 12.45pm - Senior Prizegiving Years 11 to 13 (prep and
juniors released at 11.45am)
NCEA Exams 6th November to 5th December

Wednesday 13th December   - End of Term 4

2024 KEY DATES
Term 1- Wednesday 31 January – Friday 12 April 
Monday 29 January – Nelson Anniversary Day 
Tuesday 30 January – Staff Only Day 
Wednesday 31 January – Senior Re-enrolment Day 
Thursday 1 February – Mihi Whakatau (Yrs 7, 9 & 13)  
Friday 2 February - All students 
Monday 6 Feb – Waitangi Day holiday 
Easter break - Good Friday 29 March; Easter Monday 1 April; Easter
Tuesday 2 April 

Board Meeting Dates

Upcoming Events and Key Dates

Wednesday 25 October
Wednesday 6 December



Helping to support Literacy

This year we have been working on a school-wide approach for some basic literacy
strategies to help strengthen transferable literacy skills for our ākonga. The strategies
are being used by all Learning Areas for our junior classes. There are five strategies:
Punctuation, Reading, Sentences, Paragraphs and the Writing Process. We thought it
would be a good idea to share these with whānau so you can support your tamariki in
the use of these strategies. Included in this newsletter are the first two - Punctuation
and Reading.

#1 - Punctation Pyramid

It would be great if you could have a
discussion with your child around their
knowledge of the different punctuation
symbols and the appropriate use of them. If
they are unsure, they could search up on the
internet or ask one of their kaiako. 

#2 - Read to Unwrap & Understand Text

The reading strategy is designed to develop
the skill of reading to understand. It would be
excellent if you could help your child practice
this skill at home. You could both read an
article and then both work through the
strategy - this will generate discussion and
aid in a deeper understanding, both of the
article content and the use of the strategy. 

In the next newsletter we will share with you the
remaining three strategies, however, if you would
like to know before then, just ask your child to take
a photo of the strategies - they are displayed in
every classroom.



Sports News

The senior A Netballers and Rangi Ruru high School
after their match here at NCG.

NCG sent seven teams across the country for NZSS tournament week
in late August/early September, with some amazing results:

Rugby:

For the first time our rugby
team travelled away during

tournament week which was a
great result for the team and
their coaching staff. The team
finished 10th at the Buller ten
a side tournament but played
some good rugby and carried

themselves well. This
tournament is just the start for

a very young team!

Football:

The 1st XI travelled across to
Blenheim to compete at the
Gary Sowden tournament,

and placed 14th overall. The
team played some

enterprising football and
had some great wins, along
with two very close losses.

This was a good result for a
team that only come

together for this tournament
as they play for various club

sides durign the season. 

Netball:

Our Senior A team
travelled to Invercargill

for the SISS Senior
Netball Champs and
finished 12th overall,
another great result

and barely missing the
top ten with an
overtime loss to

Cashmere. 

Basketball:

Our Senior A team also
travelled to Timaru to
compete in the BBNZ

Southern Cup, and
placed 9th overall. This
was a great result for a

team that was
understaffed due to

injury and finished the
tournament with a

comprehensive win over
Trinity College.

Underwater Hockey:

Our Junior A and Senior A
teams travelled to Auckland for

the NZSS UWH National
Champs, with our Junior Girls
placing a very creditable 4th

place, and our Senior Girls
winning the silver medal with a
heartbreaking loss in the final

by one goal. Both teams
performed brilliantly, with

Chantal Brosnan and Scarlett
Reeves making the Senior Girls

Tournament team (top ten
players in the country).

Hockey:

Our 1st XI team
travelled to Timaru to

compete for the
Jenny Macdonald

Cup, and placed 5th
overall with some
exceptional play,
particularly late in
the tournament. 



Music News

Have you spotted our Cover Girl in this month's Nelson Magazine? Year 10 student
Alyahna Sanson-Rejouis competed at the Smokefreerockquest National Finals , which is
really something to be proud of! 

This time, she's in band JOLA BURNS with her cousin Kahu, but it isn't the first time
Alyahna's talent has been recognised. To read more, you can find the full article here:
https://nelsonapp.co.nz/lifestyle/alyahna-sanson-rejouis

With 34 songs in three different languages registered with APRA/AMCOS, NZ’s music
licensing and royalties’ organisation, and at least five more songs on the go, 15-year-old
Alyahna shows a strong creative force and work ethic. 

No doubt we’ll be hearing more from her in the future. Right now, you can listen by
searching for "Imani-J" or "JOLA BURNS" on Spotify - the band's debut single is 'Going
Up Now'.

Hot off the press...Jola Burns were placed 2nd at RockQuest! Congratulations Altahna!

Imani-J Music  JOLA BURNS   linktr.ee/jolaburns

https://nelsonapp.co.nz/lifestyle/alyahna-sanson-rejouis
https://linktr.ee/jolaburns


This year the NCG/NC combined orchestra Archi Con Legni
travelled to Christchurch to attend the Aurora Festival - this is a
music festival dedicated to Orchestral and Concert Band
music. On the way to the festival, the group stopped and
performed at Murchison Area School. The whole school came to
watch  our performance.
The following day the orchestra performed at the festival and
then had a one hour workshop with Pablo Ruiz Henao.
Overall it was a brilliant experience and we were very happy
to come away with a 'Bronze' award, as well the 'Musician
Soloist Award' which went to Charlotte North.
A highlight for the trip was when Murchison Area School
performed their school waiata to us after we performed to
them - this made for a very special moment between the two
schools.

Music News Continued - Aurora Festival in Christchurch



Music News Continued - Music Mix

The Orchestra Archi Con

Legni also performed at

two community events

this term as part of

'Music Mix', an NCMA

led initiative to promote

instrumental lessons. We

performed at the

Hampden Street School

and then at Victory

Community Center to

very enthusiastic

audiences. It was

excellent to see some

familiar faces at the

second event at Victory

who were inspired by the

first performance and

wanted to come along

and see the group

perform again!



Prepatory School News 

Te Kura Tamawāhine o Whakatū

FRIDAY 27 OCTOBER
9am start – 10 am

ALL WELCOME

NELSON COLLEGE FOR GIRLS PREPARATORY SCHOOL

OPEN MORNING
ENTRY 2025

Come and see what 

you can achieve!



Trades News

Whenua iti Block courses
Trades Academy students have been attending block courses at Whenua iti
through out the year. These range from Adventure Tourism Level2 and Level3,
Uniform Services and Manaaki Tapoi Level 2. It has been a great
opportunity and many of the students have confirmed career pathways from
knowledge and experiences gained by attending their particular course.
Congratulations to the students that have completed credits and graduated
on their final block course.

Adventure Tourism L2 - Maria Benson

Adventure Tourism L3 – Hannah Alloway, Tui Gavalas, Alex Campbell

Uniform Services L2 – Naomi King, Poppy McFarlane

Manaaki Tapoi L2 – Tessa Liddicoat, LA Ratima and Nissi Hikuroa



Psychology 

On Wednesday 13th September the year 12 Psychology students did an Internal
Assessment which involved them conducting psychological research.  There was a wide
range of research projects looking at how the brain processes information. 
These are a sample of a few below:

They were fortunate enough to get all the Preps, year
9's and year 10's to come and be participants in their
experiments.  We are very grateful for their support
and now have lots of valuable data to process and
analyse.  Thanks you NCG students for being so
amazing.



NCG School Senior Ball - 19th August 2023



NCG School Senior Ball Continued



A warm welcome to our GAP students
from Germany Lara Steiger and
Mariella Osse, who have the
opportunity to experience New
Zealand, while volunteering at
Nelson College for Girls.  Aside from
working in the college in various
roles, and assisting in the boarding
hostel, they have also experienced
the Abel Tasman, skiing at St Arnaud,
the school ball and a powhiri at
Whakatū Marae within a few short
months of arrival.   

Gap Students

Students who use the E-Bus Service

The new e-bus service has been a great
addition to the network of public transport
in Nelson and Tasman and it is very popular
amongst school students. We would like to
remind our students travelling on the public
e-buses that while they are in NCG uniform,
they are representing the school. 

We expect that students are following our
school values, especially respect and
integrity. This means using appropriate
language and behaving in a way that is
respectful of the other users on the bus. Nelson
City Council has a document called
Conditions of Carriage which also outlines
expected behaviour on their e-buses for all
users. 
It would be appreciated if
parents/caregivers could have a discussion
with their child about positive bus behaviour
and to let us know if they see anything that is
not following our school values. 



International News 

Nelson College for Girls and Nelson
College International students enjoyed

a wonderful cultural experience at
Whakatū Marae. 

A beautiful welcome, games,
introduction to tikanga Māori & Te Ao
Māori through story-telling & waiata.



 

Te Wiki o te Reo Māori 

 

REMEMBER YOUR HOLIDAY READING!!! 

 

We have a growing collection of books written in Reo 
Māori at different levels and books which explore 
many different aspects of Māori history and culture. 
This week we organised a fun quiz for students to 
discover some of the Māori words for things to do with 
books and reading. 

 

There are lots of wonderful, brand new books for you to take home this holidays. Be in quick to make your 
choice of relaxing, funny, romantic or edge of your seat reads. We have regular novels, graphic novels and 
skinny books for a really fast read. 

Library News 



NCG Happenings

Dame Sophie Pascoe

Dame Sophie had a message for everyone, young and old alike, giving a very
inspirational talk to Yr10 students in the NCG Library, covering:

🏊‍♀️ the importance of having a positive and supportive team around you on your journey
through life
🏊‍♀️ the challenges of being a disabled person and how she overcame them
🏊‍♀️ being Sophie the person, not just Sophie Pascoe the Olympic swimmer
🏊‍♀️ not putting all your eggs in one basket, in case it doesn't work out
🏊‍♀️ recognising that everyone's goals and journeys are different
🏊‍♀️ knowing that it's OK not to be OK and to ask for help
🏊‍♀️ being proud of who you are

A slew of questions followed, including: 
❓ What are your plans for the future? She said she lives year by year 
❓  Did you ever have doubts on your journey? She admitted that it was hard watching
her friends going out having fun when she had to spend so much time training.

NZ national treasure, Dame Sophie Pascoe, is an eleven-time Paralympic gold medallist
and multiple World Champion in Para swimming. At the Tokyo 2020 Paralympic Games,
Sophie won four medals – taking her total tally to 19 Paralympic medals. This has now
made Sophie the most decorated and successful New Zealand Paralympian ever!



NCG Happenings Continued

Food Donation Drive

We are super proud of DUNMW Ārahi (first photo) who spearheaded a
donation drive for the Nelson Community Foodbank for their Mid-Winter
donation drive. Through appeals at assembly and collecting around all the
Ārahi, they were able to donate a really worthwhile amount of non-
perishable items.

Daniel Grade, manager of the Nelson Community Foodbank, was delighted
to receive the donations, saying that demand is higher than ever in our
community.  He informed us that all donations to the NCFB are sorted into
appropriately-sized parcels and donated to those in need.

More info about the Nelson Community Food Bank: 
💚 Delivers food parcels to families and individuals experiencing hardship in
the Nelson area
💚 Registered charity (No. CC29561) 
💚  Staffed by volunteers, a part-time Manager and a part-time
Administrator
💚 Funded by individuals, trusts and local businesses
💚  From April 2022 - March 2023, they fed over 12,500 people with more
than 3,700 parcels, covering over 25,000km for deliveries 😲
Thank you to everyone who donated!



Senior Digital Technologies students visited the CGI department at NMIT/Te
Pūkenga last week to try out their Motion Capture Technology. Hosted by tutors
Sarah and Klaas, the group watched a demonstration of an inertia motion capture
suit, which Yr12 student Mika Lines volunteered to try 👍 

They were then introduced to AI-based technology that films a person and turns it
into animation data - they used this to create a virtual Mr Rogers avatar 🕺🏻 

The group was also inspired by meeting ex-NCG student Charlotte Eggers who
showed them some of her fascinating project work.

NMIT Te Pūkenga

NCG Happenings Continued

https://www.facebook.com/NMITNZ


Big Give Appeal at NCG  
Fifeshire Foundation

We are joining the Fifeshire Foundation to try and make Christmas a
special time for locals in need. We would love NCG whānau to donate
new gifts only as Christmas gifts for children and teens, to be made into
parcels later by the foundation. Ideas include NEW toys, board games,

puzzles, sports equipment, movie vouchers, and Christmas treats. Grocery
vouchers and family activity vouchers are also a great way to give to

adults in need in our community.

The Christmas tree will be up in the foyer at main reception at NCG if
you'd like to leave goods there. Arahi students will also be encouraged to

bring goods. Gifts need to be under the tree by Friday 1st December.
Tamzin Darragh and Renee Clothier.

The Big Give 



The Shone family visiting Nelson College for Girls recently on a family reunion
– with records showing ancestors attending Nelson College for Girls in the
1880’s.  The Tasmanian oak gum tree (planted in 1883)  was of particular
interest to the family visiting from Tasmania, as well as the fact that it would
have been a landmark for “Maud” when she walked down the hill to her home
in Nile Street West.

NCG Family Reunion

They went back to Tasmania with a copy of
“The School on the Hill”- a faboulous book
detailing the rich history of our school from
1880 up until 2007, written by Karen Price-
President of the Old Girls Association. 

Copies of the book are available for
purchase from the school. 



A big thank you to the
NCG PFA for the Term 3
Zumba sessions held in
the school hall on
Thursdays at lunch time.
The wonderful Renata
had everyone dancing,
laughing and learning
new moves. You can
follow Renata here:
https://www.instagram.
com/renata.harper/

                                                                          

                                                                                     

  “Students are
motivated and                           

happy after
their Zumba

sessions” - Staff
member

 “Great exercise” - Casey

                                                                    
“Great fun” - Sophia

                                                                            
“Please come back!” - Iris

https://www.instagram.com/renata.harper/


Gateway News



Health & Safety

Thank you to everyone who is
using the drop off zone on
Bronte Street correctly. Could
we ask that if you are using
this, you avoid blocking the
driveway to the Staff Car
Park, which backs onto the
apartment block as you drive
in on the left? Staff and the
apartment owners who park
there need access at all
times. 

Drop-off zone

Students who bring vehicles to school have been
reminded recently that they need to fill out a permission
form from the student office and have this signed by
whānau. This is to help us track any owners of vehicles
which may have been damaged, or which are parked in
the wrong place.  

Please avoid parking over any driveways or yellow lines
near the school. The NCC issued tickets for this recently. 

Please avoid using your car horn in the vicinity of the
school as it upsets our neighbours. A car horn should only
be used to warn others in an emergency. 

Please remember that the staff car park is for staff to
park in, and not for visitors or students. We have a
number of part-time staff who need to access parks
easily.  

Students driving to school

Thank you for your support.  

Tamzin Darragh 

Assistant Principal 



Te Reo Māori - Glossary of Terms

Manaakitanga – the process of showing respect and care
for others; one of our NCG PRIDE values. 

Ārahi - our pastoral groups at NCG. 

Kaiārahi - the teacher leading an Ārahi group. 

Hui – a gathering, meeting or conference. 

Rauemi – being resourceful is an NCG learning value. 

Get the School Bridge App!



Boarding at NCG



Hireage at CJ Boarding House



NCG Parents and Friends Association 

We’d like to thank you for making your annual donation
to the PFA through the school invoicing system. These
donations enable the PFA to finance programmes and
activities and purchase much needed equipment and
items that tight school budgets do not stretch to.  We
really appreciate your support.



NCG Parents and Friends Association Cont...



Community Notices

Happening this school holidays, it is a great opportunity to spend a day in a
professional printmaking studio exploring linocut.  It will be a relaxed but inspiring
environment and will particularly appeal to students with a keen interest in visual

art.



The school holidays are almost here and we have a great set of shows
coming up for your kids and families to enjoy, Winnie The Pooh,

Disney's The Aristocats, and Legally Blonde The Musical, a show that's
so much fun it should be illegal!

SHOWTIME





https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nzyff.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cadmin%40ncg.school.nz%7C0489ae626b17480683b708dbaac4b068%7Cfd77478a4c9741a0886dd1f3c437a237%7C0%7C0%7C638291534025960634%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZcneFWb74h2Ma4ctZiZ790GywlOsfRGRG7s5EHuREE0%3D&reserved=0


Does your child require further support, over
and above what can be offered at school? 

Would your child benefit from bespoke and
nurturing learning sessions from a highly
experienced teacher designed to accelerate
learning and boost confidence? We would love
to help. We are a team of dedicated teachers,
specialising in English and Maths support, for
primary, intermediate and college students. 

Visit www.boostyourlearning.co.nz for more
information or contact Jenny 021 223 3349 to
book a free consultation. 





Horticulture ākonga (students) at Te
Pūkenga NMIT develop their skills with an
on-campus nursery, propagation house
and market garden. Whilst learning
necessary skills for employment in the
many horticulture industries nationwide,
ākonga also develop business and
marketing skills that help them to achieve
their own commercial dreams. The plant
sale is a fun and informative part of the
horticulture programmes at Te Pūkenga
NMIT. Come along, support our learners,
and be wowed at the diverse range of
very well-priced plants including natives,
fruit trees, herbs, flowers and shrubs, house
plants and many more. We plan to have
our next markets on the following dates:
16th Sept and 25th Nov 9-12 at the
Richmond Campus, 390 Lower Queen
Street.









bricksincludedplay@gmai l .com
0212641595

 
@BricksIncluded

Bricks
Included
Social Skills groups 

 BRICKS INCLUDED USES EVIDENCE BASED LEGO
THERAPY TO SUPPORT CHILDREN & YOUNG

PEOPLE TO DEVELOP CONFIDENCE IN MAKING
MEANINGFUL FRIENDSHIPS. 

PARTICIPANTS ARE SUPPORTED IN
COMMUNICATION, COLLABORATION 

& PROBLEM SOLVING SKILLS. 

THE PROGRAMME OFFERS PARTICIPANTS

POSITIVE SOCIAL E XPERIENCES IN AN
UNDERSTANDING & ACCEPTING ENVIRONMENT,

THE SESSIONS & ENVIRONMENT ARE
PREDICTABLE, THE PROCESS IS STRUCTURED AND

FOLLOWS A ROUTINE. 

LEGO IS DYNAMIC BUT PREDICTABLE, WHICH
GIVES PARTICIPANTS WHO ARE

NEURODIVERGENT AN EVEN PLAYING FIELD TO
TAKE PART AND ACHIEVE GOALS. GROUP

MEMBERS ARE MATCHED CAREFULLY TO MEET
EVERYONE'S NEEDS.

mailto:bricksincludedplay@gmail.com



